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Donald F. Schwarz, MD, MPH, Tara Derby, Executive Director 
Deputy Mayor, Health and Opportunity Philadelphia Animal Care and Control Association 
Health Commissioner 111 W. Hunting Park Avenue 
Department of Public Health Philadelphia, PA  19140 
1101 Market Street - 8th Floor – HCO 
Philadelphia, PA  19107 
 
 
 The City Controller’s Office, with the assistance of Nihill & Riedley, P.C., conducted an 
assessment of the Philadelphia Animal Care and Control Association’s (PACCA) compliance with the 
provisions of its contract with the City of Philadelphia’s Department of Public Health for the contract year 
ended June 30, 2008.  A synopsis of the results of the review is provided in the executive summary of the 
attached Nihill & Riedley report. 
 
 The findings and recommendations contained in the report were discussed with PACCA and 
Department of Public Health officials at an exit conference, and we have included your written responses 
to the comments as part of the report.  However, we have applied no audit procedures to the responses 
and, accordingly, we express no assurance on them.  We believe that the recommendations, if 
implemented by management, would improve PACCA’s compliance with its contract with the city. 
 
 We would like to express our thanks to you and your staff for the courtesy and cooperation 
displayed during the conduct of our work. 
 
 
 Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 ALAN BUTKOVITZ 
 City Controller 
 
 
cc: Honorable Michael Nutter, Mayor 
 Honorable Anna C. Verna, President  
  and Honorable Members of City Council 
 Members of the Mayor’s Cabinet 
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